
 
 

Pastor Gordy’s 
Message 
By Pastor Gordy 
Pennertz 
 

Verse for 
January: "Come 
to me, all you 
who are weary 
and burdened, 
and I will give 
you rest.”  

Matthew 11:28 
 

Dear friends, 

 As the New Year begins, tradition calls for us to 

make New Year's resolutions.  A good resolution calls 

for honestly evaluating changes we may see needed in 

our lives; it calls for self-examination of our life goals, 

activities, and relationships.  Scripture encourages us 

to examine our lives, to see how we are doing at 

following God's will in our life.  In our Ephesians 

study, we talked about Paul's admonition: “Try to find 

out what is pleasing to the Lord.” (Eph. 5: 10)  That 

requires us to look to God in study and in prayer and in 

contemplation.  But it also means checking our own 

life to see if we are living in ways we understand are 

pleasing to God.  Jesus encouraged us to examine our 

life as well.   In Luke 11:36-36,  “Therefore consider 

whether the light in you is not darkness.”  What is in 

you?  If it is of Christ, it is light.  If not, it is darkness.  
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Consider what is in you; examine your life for light or 

darkness.  If you are living in less light than you'd like, 

move on, make a resolution to change, to live in the 

light. Resolutions and self-examination is not just at 

New Year's, this is just a reminder to consider how we 

are living our lives.  May every day be a day where we 

live in light, live in Jesus who is the light of the world.  

Blessings to you and yours 

in the New Year! 

  

In Christ’s Peace, 
Pastor Gordy 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

BIRTHDAYS & ANNIVERSARIES: 
4-Philip Waldron 

12-Kennedy Rech 

19-Stephanie Savoy 

 
 

“Faith is the strength by which a shattered 
world shall emerge into light.”   Helen Keller 
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Upcoming events: 
December 30 ALL Annual Reports  
SUNDAY Jan 6: UNDECORATE!! 
ALL HANDS ON DECK PLEASE 
Monday, Jan 7th: 9 AM PW CT  
Tuesday, Jan 8th: …10 AM Bible 
study at Ecumen Chapel 
WEDNESDAY, Jan 9th: 9 AM 

150th mtg at Pennertz’s 
Thursday, Jan 10th: PW Mission work day at 
church 1-3 PM 
Saturday, Jan 12th: Presbytery training day at 
Spicer 9:30-3:30 
Monday, Jan 14: 4:30 PM CCC mtg 
Tuesday, Jan 15th: 8:30 AM Pastor Gordy at  
LAMA…10 AM Bible study Ecumen…11 AM MAM  

mtg at church til 1 PM 
Thursday, Jan 17: Abuse Support Group 
Sat, Jan 19th: Pennertz family will be using 
church for the day 
Sunday: Jan 20 Installation of Officers; Annual 
meeting of the Congregation 
Monday, Jan 21: Quilters meet here 5 & 7 PM 
Tuesday, Jan 22: 10 AM Ecumen Bible 
study…NEWSLETTER ITEMS DUE!!! 
Saturday. Jan 26 Elder and Deacon training 9-2 
Monday, Jan 28: 4 PM Mary-Martha  
Tuesday, Jan 29: 10 AM Ecumen Bible study 
Wednesday, Jan 30- Saturday, February 9th: 
Pastor Gordy and Julie Rae will be in ISRAEL! 
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THOSE SERVING DURING JANUARY 
 
LITURGIST:   Coffee Hour:  
6- Susan Berg   6-Susan Berg 
13-Darlene Kotelnicki         13-Darlene Kotelnicki 
20-Julie Rae Pennertz  20-Mary Crosbie 
27-Ruth Townsend  27-January Serving  
 
--Communion Servers: Susan, Shirley, Dwight, 
Rosie 
 
USHERS:                                  Money Counters: 
6- Don & Jayne Ackman 6-Kay & Rosie 
13-Ryan Ackman   13-Susan & Beverly 
20-Dwight Barrick  20-Judy & Roger 
27-Barbara Bremseth  27-Don M. & Jayne 
 

 

 Deacons serving schedule:  If you are in 
need of a deacon for rides, for help, for 
notifying someone is in the hospital 
etc…Please contact the deacon of the 
month:           January: Beverly Driver 

 
  

 

Sanctuary Duty:  

 January-Jayne 
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Our Bible verse person of the month is Harriet 
Koelln. “"Come to me, all you who are weary and 
burdened, and I will give you rest.”  Matthew 11:28 
 

JANUARY Liturgy 
6th- Isaiah 60:1-6 
 Ephesians 3:1-12 
 Matthew 2:1-12 
13th- Isaiah 43:1-7                
Acts 8:14-17 Luke 3:15-17, 21-22 
20th- Isaiah 62:1-5 1 Corinthians 12:1-11 
 John 2:1-11 
27th-Nehemiah 8:1-3, 5-6, 8-10 
 1 Corinthians 12:12-31a    Luke 4:14-21 
 

Every Tuesday morning at 10:00 

over at the Bethany Chapel we 

are studying books of the bible.  

We won't meet Jan. 1 but resume 

on Jan. 8th.  Right now we are in 

the book of Ephesians.  Sunday 

mornings at 9:00, we get a preview of the readings of 

the day.  We discuss the material, learn background, 

and have time for open discussion.       (5) 



 

Won’t you come and join us on 
Monday, January 28th as we 
continue our new Bible study. The 
2018—2019 PW/Horizons Bible 
study, God’s Promise: I Am with 
You,takes readers on a journey 
through scripture to consider 
circumstances in which God tells us 
of God’s promise of presence. We 

meet at 4 PM and try to finish by 5 PM or shortly 
after. We are always open to more people, so 
please consider joining us! 
HOSTESSES:             JAN 28:Stephanie 
FEB 25:Shirley Brooks        MAR 25:Jayne  
APR 22: Judy Holmes 
WED MAY 22:Darlene Kotelnicki         
JUNE 24: Harriet 
JULY 22: End of year POTLUCK at Pennertz’s 

 
HAT & MITTEN TREE 

THANK-YOU to all who donated 
any hats, mittens, scarves, socks 
etc…to our mitten tree. This 
year we were able to send 28 
hats, 28 mittens, and 32 pairs of 
socks to the Holiday Project, 

along with $50 from the Presbyterian Women. 
THANK YOU!! 
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PRESBYTERIAN WOMEN 
  

The Presbyterian Women 
Coordinating team meet on Dec 2, 2018. Those 
present Jayne, Harriett, Shirley, Julie Rae, and 
Rosie.  Rosie opened with a prayer. 
Secretary and treasurers reports were read and 
approved. 
Current balance$703.67 
Bake sale brought in $243.36, We will give 
$75.00 for a girl in India that the Sunday school 
children support named Alika.  
Dec 11th we will be going to the Gloria Dei and 
do a Christmas party for the residents. Julie Rae 
and Ruth will do readings and we will sing some 
Christmas songs. 
Jan 11th we will do 
a mission project. 
 
Moderator 
Rosie Graphenteen 
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DECEMBER SESSION MINUTES 
 

Session met on December 
11th at 4:00 P.M., with all 
elders present except Judy 

Holmes, who was ill.  After opening prayer, the 
pastor’s education involved the election of elders 
and deacons and their ordination and installation. 
Pastor Gordy reported 3 home communions, 2 
office visits and 2 home and nursing home visits. 
        Actions taken: 
        1.        The per capita payment for our 
church to Presbytery will be $2,439.65, which 
amounts to $42.00  per person from our 
membership to reimburse the church from those 
who are able.  
        2.        Permission was given for the baptism 
of Theodore Pennertz on February 17th and the 
use of the church hall for a reception. 
        3.        Session reappointed Susan Berg as 
clerk and Leetha Waldron as treasurer for the 
coming year.  
        4.        Gifts from our special mission fund 
will be $250 to the local Salvation Army, $500 to 
MAM, $500 to Pro Works, and $750 to an 
individual in need.  It was voted to 
budget $1000 to Presbytery mission support. 
        5.        Permission was given to Pastor 
Gordy to use a portion of his continuing education 
fund towards his trip to Israel in January. 
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        6.        Pastor Gordy reported Presbytery will 
hold a joint New Ruling Elders and Deacons 
training at Hope Presbyterian Church in Spicer on 
January 12th.  Our local 
Elder/Deacon training will be on January 26th 
from 9:00 to 2:00 
 
        Committee Reports: 
        Christian Community—Kay Hanson reported 
about the trip to the Christmas light show in 
Willmar on December 12.  The initial meeting of 
the Sexual Assault Survivor Support Group will 
be January 17th at 7:00 P.M.. 
        Buildings and Grounds—Don MacKay 
reported the repair of the broken water pipe in the 
church basement.   
 Presbyterian Women: On December 11th at 
10:00 A.M. the PW held a Christmas party for the 
residents at Ecumen.  There was Christmas carol 
singing, readings by Ruth Townsend and Julie 
Rae Pennertz, food, and each resident received a 
Christmas card hand-made by Bev Driver. 
 
Next meeting will be January 26th.    The meeting 
closed with prayer at 6:00 P.M. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Shirley Brooks 
 
“We indeed are the light to the world, but only if 
our switch is turned on.”  John Hagee 
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PER CAPITA ARTICLE  

So we are going to talk about Per Capita 
today. I call this a tax but it really is not a tax. It is 
called the Apportionment for the First 
Presbyterian Church of Litchfield for the 
ecclesiastical expenses for the next fiscal year 
(2019) which is based on the membership of our 
church reported to the last General assembly in 
2017.  

Our reported membership that year was 59. 
This is why it is so important for the church to 
review the rolls each year and place people that 
are not taking part in the church functions on the 
inactive lists. We consider that the people that 
pledge to support the work of the church with and 
offering, a special talent, helping in the gardens, 
helping in the sanctuary decorating and taking 
down decorations keeping records, teaching 
students, and helping out at special events. 
Basically this involves taking part in the life of the 
church, the financial obligations of the church, 
and activity of the church.  

From the Book of Order: 
“Each council above the Session shall prepare a 
budget for its operating expenses, including 
administrative personnel and may fund it with the 
Per Capita Apportionment. 
Presbyterians are responsible for raising their 
own funds to any expenses. Part of our Mission 
for the work of the Church is that  decisions 
enable the church to give effective witness in the 
world and in our community to God’s new (10) 



creation in Jesus Christ and strengthen the 
church witness to mission of God.” 

Mission demonstrates unity and 
interdependence of the church; we share with 
others the responsibilities, rights and powers for 
the planning and administration of the work of the 
higher church councils. Funding of the mission 
simply demonstrates the unity and 
interdependence of the church the failure of any 
part of the church to participate in the 
stewardship of the mission of the whole church 
diminishes that unity and interdependence.  All 
missions funding should enable the church to 
give effective witness in the world to God’s new 
creation in Jesus Christ and should strengthen 
the churches witness to the mission of God. 

So basically, each year we send a portion 
of our offering from our local church to Presbytery 
and this is split with Presbytery, Synod, and 
General Assembly. All churches take part and 
this helps the whole church world-wide to 
continue to support the Mission of the church. 

Our Apportionment this year is $42.00 per 
member.  Each member should consider paying 
this as part of your offering and mission.  
Susan Berg 
 
ñWe are told to let our light shine and if it does, 
we won’t need to tell anybody it does.  
Lighthouses don’t fire cannons to call attention to 
their shining—they just shine.”  Dwight Moody 
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Support Group now 
Meeting:  Sexual 
Assault Survivor 
Support Group 
 A Confidential 
support group for 
survivors of sexual 

assault meets the third Thursday of every month 
at First Presbyterian Church of Litchfield.  It is a 
safe place to talk with those who understand and 
are available for support and to just listen.  
Meetings are at 7:00.  Amy Levinski will be 
leading the discussions. 
 
Local Elder/Deacon 

Training: 

 Saturday, Jan 26 all 

new and current Ruling 

Elders and deacons will 

gather for meetings, training. 

lunch, brainstorming and plan-making.  Deacons will 

hold their first quarter's meeting at 9:00.  Both deacons 

and elders then meet at 9:30 for group sessions.   

Lunch will be served at noon.  More session in 

afternoon.  The deacons will be excused at 2:00 and 

ruling elders will hold their January meeting.  It a busy 

day filled with study and fun and, we pray, leading by 

the Holy Spirit! 

 
 
 
    12 



NEWS FROM OUR PRESBYTERY 

 

Commissioner, Ruling Elder, Deacon Training: 

On January 12th the presbytery will hold a joint 

Presbytery Commission/Committee member and New 

Ruling Elders and Deacons training event at the Hope 

Presbyterian Church of  Spicer from 9:30 - 4:00.   Let 

Pastor Gordy know if you are interested in attending 

with him that day. 

The schedule for the day: 

9:30       Registration 

10:00     Opening Devotions and Plenary Speaker Deb 

DeMeester in the Sanctuary 

11:45     Lunch 

12:30     Ruling Elders, Deacons, 

Commissions/Committees meet separately 

(15 minute break at 2:00) 

3:30       Closing in the Sanctuary 

4:00       Departure 

 
Hopeful Conversations About Human to Human 

Relationships: Moving beyond hatemongering, fear, 

scarcity, and miseducation 

Tuesday, January 22 - 9:30 – 3:00  Presbytery office, 

Willmar 

Speaker: The Rev. Samuel Son, Manager for Diversity 

and Reconciliation, the Presbyterian Mission Agency 

 Religious, community, and education leaders are 

invited to a conversation about human to human 

relationships hosted by the Minnesota Valleys 

Presbytery and the Presbyterian Mission Agency 

PC(USA). Participants can expect a safe place to (13) 



dialogue around issues on how we see and hear the 

other. The day-long event will work to equip 

participants to return to their communities tooled with 

enhanced listening attitudes and better equipped to 

positively enhance relationships in our diversifying 

communities. 

Reservation Fee: $15.00 lunch, please bring a check 

payable to the presbytery that day. 

Location: Minnesota Valleys Presbytery office, 

Willmar, MN 

Registration is open - email Karen at the presbytery 

office 

 

 

I would like to 

thank everyone 

for all the prayers and cards I 

received  when I was in the 

Hospital.  It's such a blessing to 

have a very caring church family.  

 

God bless  

 

Gary Graphenteen  
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JANUARY PRAYER LIST:1-Tom &RuthTownsend 
2-Darlen & Adam Kotelnicki 
3-Bob Powers and ReNae Olson 
4-Bill & Bev Barr 
5- Rev Mark & Nancy Chamberlain 
6-Dr Dave & Sharon Detert 
7-Rick & Carrie Johnson 
8-Michael & Rhonda Joldersma 
9- Sierra, Savannah & Russ Joldersma 
10-Christa & Jacob Joseph & Colton 
11-Linda Karg 
12-Roger Landers 
13-Richard & Heidi Pennertz, Ariel, William, Viola, 
Rebekah, Conor & Lorelei 
14-Presbytery of MN Valleys 
15-Cicily & Stephanie Savoy 
16-Truman Stehr 
17-Ann & Lynn Abramson 
18-Don & Jayne Ackman 
19-Ryan Ackman 
20-Dwight Barrick 
21-Joel Barrick 
22-Susan & Mortie Berg 
23-Carol Blunt 
24-Heath Bozonie 
25-Barbara Bremseth 
26-Shirley Brooks 
27-Dennis & Melva Burnette 
28-Roger & Mary Crosbie Mariah & Katie 
29-Arlyce Dedrickson 
30-Beverly Driver 
31-First Presbyterian Church of Foley          (15) 



 
ETERNAL LIFE 
How long is forever?  It’s a question without an 
answer that can be humanly comprehended.  But, 
God says that’s how long your life will be when 
you belong to Him.  Your life here on earth is just 
the beginning, just the childhood of your eternal 
existence.  Keeping that fact in mind will make 
the difference in how you choose to live today.  It 
can help balance your priorities as you consider 
what will last and what will not.  It can alleviate 
your worries about getting older, because there is 
a new body waiting for you that will never wear 
out.  It can lighten your heart, because there’s 
time ahead when tears will be a thing of the past.  
That’s cause for celebration, each and every day, 
from this moment throughout forever. 
 
“I am the resurrection and the life. Those who 
believe in me, even though they die, will live, and 
everyone who lives and believes in me will never 
die.”  John 11:25-26 
 
“Eternity is the place where questions and 
answers become one.”  Eli Wiessel 
 
“The life of faith does not earn eternal life; it is 
eternal life.”  William Temple 
 
“Jesus said, Whoever believes in the Son has 
eternal life.”   John 3:36 
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